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February is our annual business meeting and elections.   Important, but admittedly 
not too exciting. This year will be different!   Our own Tina Lockwood will be telling 
us all about how a puppy gets to be a guide dog for a blind person.   Rumor has it 
there will be puppies and dogs to pet as well.  
 
To go along with the program, we'll be collecting both plush an d chewy toys for the 
guide dogs in training.   By the time a puppy becomes a guide dog, she's still only 
about 2 years old, and needs to play, so these toys are important for her well -being. 
 
Continuing the with the guide -dog theme, we'll be having a sew -in  to make quilts 
for the dorms at the guide dog training facility.   Bring your sewing machine to the 
Orange Quilt Bee on Wednesday, February 11, and let's make some quilts!  
 
 Thayone Jones 

 
 

Upcoming Board Nominees  2015-2016 

 

President         Betsy Weisman  

1st Vice President Programs     Thayone Jones 

2nd Vice President Workshops     Susi McLane  

Treasurer         Tina Lockwood*  

Secretary         Lorraine Barksdale**  
 

*Due to an overwhelming number of "no"s (or calls that were not returned), our Nominating Committee and the 

current Board have proposed a solution.  Our current Treasurer, Tina Lockwood, is currently serving her second 

term.  She has generously agreed to stay on as Treasurer as no one else has come forward.  In order to have Tina 

serve a third consecutive term, we will vote at the February General Meeting on the following: 

Suspend the two (2) year term limit to allow Tina Lockwood to continue to serve as Treasurer for a third 

consecutive year. 

In anticipation of passing this resolution, Tina Lockwood was nominated from the floor at our January General 

Meeting as Treasurer. 

 

** Lorraine Barksdale was nominated from the floor at our January General Meeting as Secretary. 

www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com 
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Donõt forget to reserve your spot for the quilt retreat in July.  There are 
a limit amount of spac es.  You donõt want to miss out on all the fun. 

 
QUILT RETREAT 2015 JULY 6TH-9that theVina de Lestonnac Retreat CenterTemecula, CA 
The price is $350, double occupancy, or $450, single occupancy, which includes 9 meals, snacks and 
beverages, and our sewing room. 

We are filling up fast, so get your reservation in today, by calling or texting to Tina Lockwood, at 714-812-
6985, or emailing to blpinc@me.com.  Only a $50 deposit is required to hold your spot. 

 

A big thank you to all shops and persons who provide our door 
prizes.  They are truly appreciated.  

 

 
 

Our Mission Statement 
 

Orange County Quilters Guild is one of Southern California's oldest quilt guilds. The Guild is a non-profit 
organization formed to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas among those interested in or engaged 
in quilting; to encourage and maintain high standards of design and technique in quilting; to instruct members 

in methods and techniques of creative quilting; and to inspire personal achievement. 

 
    

 

    My emphasis for 2015 will continue to focus on boy quilts and teen quilts for both boys and  

girls. Quilts for young girls are so cute that they just seem to fall out of the sky without even trying  

to make them. I have an abundance (think over 150) of quilt tops from days of old in the guild that  

I am sorting through to do the best ones first, i n addition to a couple of boxes of kidsõ fabric that 

need to be cut up, arranged, and kitted. My goal for the new year is to pace myself by doing some 

philanthropy quilting followed by doing some of my own quilts (think quilt show) and then back to 

philant hropy, etc. I actually find that I accomplish a lot more of everything using that method and I  

donõt get burned out. Try it. 

        I still donõt need fabric, unless it is bright, tone on tone, 1 yard or more cuts that I can use for 

bindings or it is soc cer themed fabric. If you have other stuff to donate, contact Lorraine for the  

quilt show garage sale.  

        Look for kits and hand sewing at the meeting. The more quilters that can help, the more  

weõll accomplish for philanthropy. Think about sharing your gift of quilting.  

 

Thanks, 

Pam Gayle 

Philanthropy/Quilts for Kids     
 
 
 

mailto:blpinc@me.com
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  Carolynôs Corner 
This is officially my last column as OCQG President and I want to say thank you to everyone who 

has helped make the past two years a fun and memorable experience.  

Recently I read an article titled ñShould you join a Quilt Guild?ò and 

thought I would share sections of it in this last article.  The original can be found at  
http://www.stitcherydickorydock.com/top-10-reasons-to-join-a-guild/ my additions are in italics. 

1. Gangs Are Good- Well, at least non-violent, fabric-obsessed, stitch-crazy ones are. Guilds give 

us all the support and encouragement that comes with being part of a positive community of like-

minded individuals. No need to continue boring your husband (or wife!) to death with the 

riveting triumphs of your latest wonky lattice. Your guild gets it like no one else can! 

2. Learn Stuff- How about a live demo on paper piecing, a lesson on thread selection, or 

demystifying tutorial on the latest version of EQ? Sure, YouTube is great, but nothing beats the 

live learning youôll gain from all the fabulous talks & demoôs offered by your fellow members 

and special (sometimes celeb!) guests. 

3. Contests & Challenges- For the competitive spirit in you, your guild can give you the chance to 

participate in countless challenges- to push your limits and show off your quilty skills. 

Challenges keep us on our toes and push us to expand our creativity! I love doing challenges 

because it forces me to step out of my comfort zone and try something new.  I would love to see 

more challenges in our guild. 

4. Swaps- From mug rugs to scrap packs to FQs, swap fun stuff, with friends, in person! Yes! Our 

annual Christmas Ornament exchange and the potholder exchanges have been fun.  Is this 

something youôd like to see more of in our guild?  Talk to your next President I know she loves 

SWAPS.  

5. Discounts- Many fabric & quilt shops offer special discounts and promotional deals to customers 

who present their guild membership card. Every wallet needs one! 

6. Show Off- I know, this sounds bad, but cômon, youôd be lying if you didnôt admit that it feels 

great to hold up your quilt and hear ñoooooôsò and ñaaahôsò. Most guilds have a show & tell time 

set aside at every meeting, where you can show off your latest accomplishment, and receive the 

yummy accolades youôve been longing for. Whether itôs your first charm pack baby quilt, or a 

king-sized beauty you & your quilt deserve recognition!! 

7. Inspiration- This goes along with the show & tell aspect- but even when you donôt have a quilt to 

show off, you can glean so much inspiration from the quiltôs that others bring. Itôs one thing to 

browse Flickr & blogs for ideas- itôs another to see a quilt in person, touch it, and chat with the 

quilter. 

8. Prizes- Who doesnôt like free stuff? Donôt we all love to hear Kat announce the doors?  

9. The original #9 said NO KIDS but Iôd like to change it to NO RINGING CELL PHONES.  
10. New Friends- Youôll probably find yourself wanting to get together with new found friends 

outside of guild meetings! I joined with my close friend Betsy and the commitment to the guild 

ensures that we make time to see each other a couple of times a month. The new friends I have 

made here are very special and I treasure this quild because of the friendships.  

http://www.stitcherydickorydock.com/top-10-reasons-to-join-a-guild/
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Along the same lines of 10 reasons to join a quilt guild I read another blog 

(http://www.quiltmaker.com/blogs/quiltypleasures/2011/02/being-new-at-a-quilt-guild-giveaway/) with an article titled  
What Makes a Great Quilt Guild and decided to add to it too. 

1. A quilt guild should be friendly, friendly, friendly. This is quilting and not a corporate meeting. 

I know that the greeting from Juanita Swarts set the tone of my first visit to the OCQG.  She 

took Betsy and I around and introduced us to so many members and described the purpose of 

all those tables lining the wall.  Her welcome made us want to return.  Thank you Juanita! 

2. The leadership should be happy, happy, happy. Their attitude (whatever it is) will spill over into 

the group. I hope that I have kept a lighthearted attitude when conducting the business portion 

of the meeting.  I love hearing laughter and seeing everyone smiling during our meetings.  

3. All members should be contributing in some way: bringing treats, show-and-tell, putting a quilt in the 

show, raising dollars, welcoming visitors, something. Participation in the guild is what makes it fun.  I 

know it seems like only a few people ñrun the showò but when I was making up a list of who to thank 

we have over 30 members who worked behind the scene on committees this year and that doesnôt 

include people who bring treats for hospitality or purchase tickets for the opportunity drawings.  

4. The business portion of the meeting should be short. Hopefully the focus of the evening meetings is on 

the speaker.  Everyone is welcome to attend the board meetings and I encourage you to attend and 

offer new ideas.  All business related items are included in the minutes and are available for you to 

read.    

5. Sew & Tell should be encouraging, uplifting and appreciative!  I love reading the stories behind the 

quilts at break and applauding the quilters.  We all are inspired when we see the beautiful works of art 

surrounding the room. 

6. The programs are important but they are not the meat and potatoes! The quilters themselves are the meat 

and potatoes. The relationships quilters have with each other make a guild cohesive and fun. Going to 

quilt guild should be about hanging out with old friends and about making new ones. 

Thank you for allowing me to be part of your gang and being your leader for the past two 

years.  Now as I pass the microphone and keys to Betsy I am going to enjoy the responsibilities 

as Past President and spend time with fabric.   

Carolyn Erratt 
 
 
 
 
C!/9.hhYΧΦΦDid you know we have a FACEBOOK page.  Our Sew and Tell quilts are posted on the 
page usually before I get home from the meeting some of the quilts are posted.  Pictures from the 
workshops and BREAKING NEWS can be found on our page.  It is a public page so ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
have a FACEBOOK account yourself you can view.  However because it is public ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ǉƻǎǘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ 
information on it.  If you want to contact one of the people who have administrator rights to the page 
you can message us through the page.  The administrators of the page (that means we post as OCQG) 
are Board Members.  
¸9!w.hhYΧΧ.We are beginning to look into having a password protected section on our website next 

year for the yearbook in addition to the hard copy.  More and more of our members are Internet Savvy 

and this would allow us to get the yearbook accessible earlier and keep it updated as new members join 

throughout the year.  Sandy Milo is in charge of this project (and many more) please give her input if 

you belong to other organizations that use a secure site. 
 

http://www.quiltmaker.com/blogs/quiltypleasures/2011/02/being-new-at-a-quilt-guild-giveaway/
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Dear Members, I wanted to share with you, the following handwritten letter that I received 
from Arlene Arnold, our Speaker and Workshop Instructor in July 2014.  I want to mention 
that her letter was written in cursive with impeccable penmanship, a rare art form these 
days.  Tina Lockwood, Treasurer.  
  

Hi Tina,  
I just wanted to say again what a wonderful time I had with you and your 

guild.   It was a great two days and to think that you òstagedó that fireworks 
display!! So over the top!  

  Disneyland. Who?  
Seriously, it was an amazing evening with such friendly people.  The class was a 
kick and Iõm so happy to hear from the students and see their finished quilts.  Thatõs 
success! 

I have the quilts that were so generously given to me.  I will take great care 
of them and the stories of their acquisition will be told many times.  Again, such 
amazingly generous people.  

    Paws to Quil t,  
     Arlene  

  

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 
Check the website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on 
upcoming Programs & Workshops.  .  The sign-up form for Workshops is available on the 
website or guild meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  Workshop prices are $35  for 
members/$50 for non-members.  Here are the upcoming scheduled workshops. All 
workshops are at the Orange Quilt Bee located at 628 E Katella Ave in Orange, phone 714-639-
3245 unless otherwise stated.  Supply lists are posted on our website as they become available. 
 

February 18, 2015  
Wed Evening Class 
5 pm to 9 pm  

Juanita Swarts Hand Quilting (Reduced 
price $20 & Kit included; 
Location TBA)  

March 14, 2015  
Saturday Class 

Lyn Brown Baltimore Comes to California 
Make your favorite block 

April  18, 2015  
Saturday Class 

Mary Lou 
Weidman 

Autumn Winds (Location TBA) 

 

http://www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=628+E+Katella,+orange&aq=&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=30.323858,86.572266&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=628+E+Katella+Ave,+Orange,+California+92867&z=16
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ORANGE COUNTY QUILTERS GUILD QUILT SHOW 
ñEchoes of the Pastôò 
 April 9, 2015 5 pm to 9 pm - Special Event Preview Night 
 April 10-11, 2015 10 am to 4 pm 
Zion Lutheran Church, 222 N. East St., Anaheim 

 

 
ENTRY RULES: 
1. ±ƛŜǿŜǊǎΩ /ƘƻƛŎŜ ribbons will be given for first, second and third place. 
2. You are encouraged to enter items completed recently as well as older ones to "echo the 

past" (like maybe the first quilt you ever did!). 
3. Entry fee for non-guild members is $10.00 per quilt. 
4. Entry fee for OCQG members is $5.00 per quilt. 
5. All entry fees are nonrefundable. 
6.      Entry form deadline is February 10, 2015. 

ŀΦ ! ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƻ άh/vDέ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƘŀǊŘ ŎƻǇȅ ǇƘƻǘƻ ƻŦ ǉǳƛƭǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘǊȅ 
form.  Alternately you may email a photo of your quilt to Thayone. 
b. A photographer will be available at the January, February, and March OCQG Meeting to 
take digital photos of the Entrants.  If you do not have your photo taken at the Guild 
Meeting, you must submit a hard copy photo of yourself with your entry form.   

7. Submit one entry form for each item entered. 
8 !ƭƭ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ пέ ƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ǎƭŜŜǾŜΦ 
9. All entries must have an identification label stitched on the back, stating name 
 of entry and name of entrant. 
10. Entries must be ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ǇƛƭƭƻǿŎŀǎŜ ƻǊ ŦŀōǊƛŎ ōŀƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŜƴǘǊŀƴǘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ƻƴ ƛǘΦ  bƻ 

Plastic bags, please. 
11. Entries should be turned in no later than the March 10, 2015 OCQG Meeting. 

ENTRY SUBMISSION: 
 
9ƴǘǊȅ CƻǊƳǎΣ ŎƘŜŎƪǎ ǘƻ άh/vDέ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǊŘ ŎƻǇȅ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ be accepted by Thayone 
Jones at the January and February  OCQG Meeting or they can be mailed to: 

 
OCQG 
PO BOX 3108 
Orange, CA 92857 
 
Entries should be delivered to Thayone Jones.  Please call 714/891-8655 home or 714/206-0894 
cell to arrange a time to drop off your entry.  We will accept entries after the March 10, 2015 
OCQG Meeting, if necessary. 
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ORANGE COUNTY QUILTERS GUILD QUILT SHOW 
ñEchoes of the Pastò     
April 9, 2015   5 pm to 9 pm - Special Event Preview Night 
April 10-11, 2015 10 am to 4 pm 
Zion Lutheran Church, 222 N. East St., Anaheim 
 
 

 
ENTRY FORM (*indicates required information) An Entry Form is required for each individual 
entry. 
 
*Name:         *OCQG Member:  yes / no                                        
 
*Address:                  City:              ST:  Zip:    
 
*Phone:          email address:                
 
*Name of Quilt:      *Quilted by:    ______ 
 
*Quilt Size (inches):  Width:  Length:  Predominant Color:    
 
Comments:  Please write information to share about your quilt below.  Include techniques 
used, Inspiration for your quilt, awards received, etc.  This information will be displayed with 
your quilt..  Use back of page for additional comments. 
 
              
 
              
 
              
 
              
 
           ____________ 
 
              
 
              
 
   ____________________________________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
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ñEchoes of the Pastôò 

   April 9, 2015 5 pm to 9 pm - Special Event Preview Night 
 April 10-11, 2015 10 am to 4 pm 
 Zion Lutheran Church, 222 N. East St., Anaheim 

 
 
HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT 
 

In reference to the Orange /ƻǳƴǘȅ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ DǳƛƭŘ нлмр {Ƙƻǿ ά9ŎƘƻŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘέ 
 
1. I wish to display my entry at the Orange County Quilters Guild 201р ά9ŎƘƻŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘΩ έ (Quilt 

Show). 
2. I certify that my entry described above was made by the person(s) listed above. 
3. I understand that by signing this agreement I hereby grant Orange County Quilters Guild 

όάh/vDέύ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘǎ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ŜƴǘǊȅ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻƳƻǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜǎ όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎΣ ōǳǘ ƴƻǘ 
limited, to advertising and multimedia presentations in both print and digital formats) as well as 
other legitimate and proper uses without compensation to me. 

4. I agree to not hold OCQG liable for any damage to my entry or loss of my entry beyond 
άǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘέ ƛƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ƭƛƳƛǘŀǘƛƻƴs. 

5. I also agree to not hold OCQG responsible for any damage to my entry or loss of my entry in the 
vǳƛƭǘ {Ƙƻǿ ŎŀǳǎŜŘ ōȅ άŀŎǘǎ ƻŦ DƻŘ ƻǊ ƴŀǘǳǊŜέ ƻǊ ǘƘƛǊŘ ǇŀǊǘȅ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭ ƻŦ 
OCQG. 

6. LŦ L ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ άǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘέ ƛƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ Ǉƻƭicy coverage for my entry then I must either 
ŀŘŘ Ƴȅ ǉǳƛƭǘ ŜƴǘǊȅ ǘƻ Ƴȅ ƘƻƳŜƻǿƴŜǊΩǎ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ƻǊ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŎƻǾŜǊŀƎŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Ƴȅ 
ƛƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ŀƎŜƴǘΦ  tǊƻƻŦ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŎƻǾŜǊŀƎŜ ƻǊ ŎƻǾŜǊŀƎŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜƻǿƴŜǊΩǎ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ 
must be provided to OCQG prior to the Quilt Show.   

7. I understand that OCQG will take every precaution and reasonable measure to protect my entry 
in this show. 

 
 
 
Entrant Signature              

 
 

Entry Checklist 
 Signed Entry Form for each entry 
 /ƘŜŎƪ ǘƻ άh/vDέ ŦƻǊ ϷрΦлл ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ŜƴǘǊȅ for OCQG members 
        _ /ƘŜŎƪ ǘƻ άh/vDέ ŦƻǊ ϷмлΦлл ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ŜƴǘǊȅ ŦƻǊ ƴƻƴ-guild members      
 Hard copy photo of quilt   (or email digital photo to Thayone Jones) 
        _ Hard copy photo of Entrant if digital photo not taken at Guild Meeting 
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Opportunity Baskets  
 
Happy Valentineõs Day dear quilters!  Well, we hope you will feel our love for each of you with the 
beautiful baskets we are putting together this month.  We can only bring you these great baskets if 
you all participate . . . donate fabric & buy tickets! The funds we raise go toward bring great guest 
speakers & teachers to our guild!  
 
For the first meeting of 2015 . . . we had six opportunity òbasketsó & winners! We also had one 
winner of a special drawing.  The way this special drawing works . . . all the tickets left over from 
each of the basket drawings are put in one big bag . . . so everyone who bought a ticket, but didnõt 
win a basket, gets an extra chance to win a special prize :o) The winner are: 
 
× Star & Strip fabrics with 2 books ð Ann Chavez 
× Country Life with neutral fabrics, 2 patterns & smaller ruler ð Robin Faxas 
× California Sunrise basket w/2 boos, 1 pattern, ruler, quilt bookmarks & thread ð Gail 

Graham 
× Jim Shore òAnimal Paradeó Quilt kit for 63ó x 69ó quilt ð Tina Lockwood 
× Blue & Yellow Beauty fabric w/Eleanor Burns Garden Lattice book ð Nancy Schager 
× Plaid Delicious fabric w/3 books, 2 patterns, 6 finished blocks & pattern & fabric for 6 

more blocks, buttons & notebook ð Lyn Brown 
× Special Drawing ð Coordinated Blue & Coral Fat Quarter 5 pack ð Linda Almany 

   

                                  
 

Here is a list of fabric color s & themes fabrics we especially need to make up baskets in the 
upcoming months. Of course, any fabric donation is welcomed. Some of the specific fabrics we are 
looking for are listed below: 
 
Bring in February or earlier  for March 2015 drawing ð Green, gold, black; Neutrals ð cream, 
mocha, tans, whites, taupe, gray, light yellows; 1930 reproduction fabric 
Bring in March or earlier  for April 2015 drawing ð Floral, Easter-theme, yellow, pink, green& blue 
Bring in April or earlier  for May drawing ð Patriotic fabric; red & white, Brights, Asian 
Bring in May or earlier  for June drawing ð Yellow, Orange, Red, Blue, Green, Purple, White & 
Black 
Bring in June or earlier for July drawing ð Patriotic fabrics; Brights, Christmas in July,  
 
Thank you in advance for your donations. You can bring the fabric to the guild meeting, or if you 
need to drop off fabric after the meeting date, just give me a call at 714-623-0495 so I can give you 
directions to my home.  Stop by the Opportunity Basket table, say òhió, and buy some tickets! 
Three (3) tickets for $1, or bonus . . . Eighteen (18) tickets for $5 . . . best deal in town! 
 
Looking forward to our special meeting in February with friends, food, fabric, fun & fido (guide 
dogs)!  
 
Love,    Laura Lynch, Debbie Charles, Jean Ebert & Nancy Grant . . . your Opportunity Basket Gals                                
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                 Gallavantinô 2015    

 
 

 

American Quilts in the Modern Age, 1870 -1940 at the Muzeo.   

November 15, 2014 - February 15, 2015.   

The Muzeo is located at 241 S. Anaheim Blvd. Anaheim, CA 92805                   

    Phone: 714 -95.MUZEO (714 -956-8936)  

 

 
For more quilt show info go to SCCQG  

http://www.sccqg.org/  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  

OCQG Membership Renewal!  

Remember to renew your membership!  Our new year runs from March 2015 to 

February 2016.  Membership remains $30 per year.  If you would like a newsletter 

mailed via USPS, the rate is now $15 a year (usually 12 issues).  

 

Turn your membership form and $$ in at a guild meeting or mail to our PO Box (on the 

form which is in this ne wsletter!).  

http://www.sccqg.org/
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January  
Attendance   

Members  80  
Guests  4 

Hospitality for February Pot Luck  Next 

General Meeting is our business meeting 

Potluck.  Decorate your table with a group of 

friends with the theme of TWO TERRIFIC 

COLORS     Bring your contribution to the 

potluck based on your last name    (bring 

your own beverage if you want something 

other than Lemonade, Coffee or water)  

ééééééééé..Betsy Weisman 

 

A-E  Bread/Rolls/Crackers  

F-I    Salads  

J-O   Sweets 

P-S   Main Dish  

T-Z   Side Dish  
  
 

SUSAN G KOMEN 
  
 I'll be collecting Pink Yoplait lids thru the March meeting.  The campaign this year 
is called Friends in the Fight.  If you eat Yoplait, please bring those pink lids in to 
me.  This way I can register them and OC Komen will get the benefit of the funds 
generated.  REMEMBER, ONLY PINK LIDS COUNT!  
  
Always appreciate the support from OCQG.    
 
Barbara Purks 
 

February Birthdays  
 

Cyndi Chabot       Judy Dimmick  
Gloria Harris        Margie Mendez  
Karen Nowlin        Beverly Packard  
Barbara Sharp       Debra Tanner  
Kathleen Thomas      Susan Winnie 
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Block of the Month 
February, 2015 

 
Lƴ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ ά¢ǿƻ ¢ŜǊǊƛŦƛŎ /ƻƭƻǊǎΣέ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ 
a two-color block this time. Here are the rules: 
 

1. Choose a pattern you like for a 10-мκнέ ǳƴŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ōƭƻŎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǎǳƛǘŀōƭŜ 
for TWO colors. I suggest visiting the following website for free pattern ideas: 
http://www.quilterscache.com/QuiltBlocksGalore.html. 

2. ONE of the two colors must be white or white-on-white. 
3. The second color can be a JEWEL TONE of your choice ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǎƻƭƛŘ ƻǊ άǊŜŀŘǎέ 

solid. 
4. You may make up to 5 blocks, but PLEASE use a DIFFERENT JEWEL TONE for each 

of them if you make more than one. To make it even more interesting, you may 
use a different block pattern for each one as well. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.quilterscache.com/QuiltBlocksGalore.html
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  Quilt Show 2015 
The ñEchoes of the Pastò Quilt Show is well under way!  It is such a 
blessing to have such great people again on our committee.  We are 
still in need of some valuable members.  We are looking for people 
to take on the following jobs: 

¶ Set up and take down  ï This is a short term job and would require 

you to coordinate a crew of people (whom the Volunteer Coordinator 

will help recruit)  to put the quilts up on the hanging rods and also lead 

and organize a group to take them down.  

¶ Quilt Show Volunteers  for White Glove, Set Up & Take Down, Garage 

Sale, Opportunity Basket ticket sales, Admissions, etc.  Please say "Yes" when 

our Volunteer Coordinator, Peggy Calvert, asks for Volunteers to help at the 

Quilt Show.  Volunteers serving at least 3 hours will get free admission to the 

Show for both Friday and Saturday!  It takes a Guild to have a successful 

show! 

Letôs review: 

¶ The Show will be April 9-11 with a Thursday night wine and cheese preview at 

Zion Lutheran on Lincoln and South.  

¶ Finish a quilt or two (o r more) to put in the show.  Forms are in this 

newsletter as well as on-line.  We want all levels of quilters from our guild 

represented!  Please turn in the form as soon as you can (so we can work on 

the quilt stories that are displayed at the show beside your quilt).  The easiest 

way is to email the information to Thayone Jones (she's in the book) and 

follow -up with delivery of your check.  By the way, we don't need a picture of 

the completely finished quilt; just a good enough picture to give us an idea of 

shape, color, and type for layout purposes). 

¶ Tell all of your friends about the show and help them to buy opportunity 

tickets. 

¶ Complete the challenge quilts (Presidentôs and Crayon). 

¶ Give donations for the Opportunity Baskets to Susi McLane (either drop  them 

off at our General Meetings or make arrangements with Susi to get them to 

her).  We can use baskets and fabrics and ???? 

¶ Give donations for the Quilters' Garage Sale to Lorraine Barksdale (either 

drop them off at our General Meetings or make arrangements with Lorraine 

to get them to her). 

¶ Pre-Sale Tickets for both the Preview Night (4/9 - $25) and Friday & 

Saturday (4/10 & 4/11 - $8 presale/$10 at the door) will be sold starting at 

our February General Meeting! 

Come to the show and bring all of your friends. 
Please let us know if you can help with any of the above desperately needed jobs at 
ckgthree@yahoo.com .  
Cindy Davis and Kat Benne 
 

mailto:ckgthree@yahoo.com
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Advertising opportunities available now in the OCQG newsletter & Yearbook!  Advertise 
in both and save $$$!  For more information and rates, contact OCQG 
 

A word from our Sponsors 

--------------------------------- 

A special thanks to 
the Orange Quilt 
Bee for providing 

space for our 
workshops! 

 


